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Dear Laura

022/0972/P : Application to extend the operating hours of the Hawley Wharf development site which backs onto
Castlehaven Open Space on one side and the canal on the other.

| object to this application because:

Castlehaven Open Space is surrounded on all sides by residential building and, on summer evenings, the
noise from the existing commercial entertainment options can be so loud that we are forced to keep our windows
closed.

We already have a huge problem with anti-social behaviour, largely from people visiting the market and
then spilling out into Castlehaven Open Space.

. There are no public amenities close by so our open space is used as a public lavatory which is disgusting. In
summer the smell of urine is horrible.

The application is inconsistent with the applicant's original vision of the site being an attraction for children
and families!! - moving the goalposts after the development has been built.

| am involved with the volunteer gardeners who work very hard to keep our open space looking lovely. | cannot tell
you how disheartening it is to go out on a Sunday morning to clear up all the rubbish from the night before and find
the plants trampled and human faeces in the flower beds. This nuisance can only be increased by an extension of

the operating hours for Hawley Wharf.

The canal is a sanctuary for wildlife with many nesting birds, slow worms and bats to name but a few. This proposal
will also have a negative impact on their habitats with more rubbish ending up in the canal, light pollution and noise.

I would be grateful if you could record my objection to this application. And if you could ensure that the immediate
proximity of this site to a Primary School is recognised

Yours sincerely

Magda Segal



